
Minutes of the Loppergarth Playground & Community Group 
 

12th June 2018  at The Wellington Inn, Loppergarth 

 
 
 
Present:  Lynne, Anne, Julia, Joe, Angela, John & Julie 
 
Apologies:  Ang & Sandy 
 
Minutes from the last meeting:  Taken as a true and accurate record. 
 
 
Actions from the last meeting: 
 
Turning off the electricity for theTelephone box is proving more difficult than you would think! matter 
ongoing with the Parish Council. 
 
 
Maintenance:  
 
Latest Park report was all OK. Richard Scott has kindly cut the grass again in the playground, Lynne 
has strimmed around the edges and up the lane.  Lynne and Ang waxed the new bench. An Oak tree 
has been planted, solar lights installed and a donation from Lynne's Mum of £50 bought a lovely 
selection of plants which have been installed in the park in various planters. 
 
 
Fundraising: 
 
Plastic Ducks have been purchased for the Party in the Park on Sunday 15th July.  Unfortunately 
there will mot be enough water in the beck to hold a Duck Race, Hook a Duck in Anne's large 
paddling pool in the playground will take place instead.  The Tug of War (rope from Daran), Welly 
wanging (John has the wellies), Tombola (Ang?), Home made Jam (Angela), Cake stall (bought 
cakes only – Anne to make enquiries with Booths) all to go ahead as usual. Lynne to produce a flyer 
asking for donations to the Tombola. Discuss who is to do what at next meeting. 
 
 
Any Other Business:   
 
No otheer business to report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date for next meeting:   10th July 2018                                         Meeting closed at:  8.25pm 


